
Freddy, on behalf of Coconino County Sheriff’s Search and Rescue, I would like to formally 
thank you for customizing your training program to our needs in the north country.  Index 
tracking, as taught by you, will take us to a new level of performance and consequently enable 
us to deliver improved outcomes from our searches.

Your teaching style, the material you presented and, the extensive time we spent in the field 
enabled our team to quickly pick up on the three critical elements of Index tracking.  Melding 
that knowledge with the new search team formation and team communications protocols you 
thought applicable to our situation, will prove invaluable.  

As a consequence of the course, we have already laid out plans to update our tracking 
manual.

Regards,

Bob

Robert S. Braudy, Ph.D.
Lieutenant and Member of the Board
Coconino County Sheriff’s Search and Rescue


